
Section 2A Local Government Act 1972 Public notice 
Notice of intended disposal of Open Space 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN pursuant to the provisions of the above act that Nottingham 
City Council is proposing to dispose of the freehold interest of 5,300 square metres or 
thereabouts of open space within Colwick Country Park, off River Road, Colwick, 
Nottingham, nearest postcode NG2 4BD. 
 
A site plan can be found at www.nottinghampropertyplus.co.uk showing the land proposed 
to be sold hatched Red. 
 
The disposal to the Environment Agency will enable them to build a new fish pass around 
the Holme Sluice flood defences and is in accordance with Portfolio Holder Delegated 
Decision 4384.  Roads and paths will be realigned as part of the disposal and access to 
all parts of the park will be maintained throughout the construction. 
 
Any person wishing to comment on the intended disposal should do so in writing to the 
following address, no later than 5pm on 14 December 2021: 
 
By Post: C/o Property Plus, Nottingham City Council, Loxley House, Station Street, 
Nottingham NG2 3NG  
By Email: property.plus@nottinghamcity.gov.uk 
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